
MT. CALVARYMISSIONARY BAPTIST CHURCH
382 Squire Pope Road· P.O. Box 21252

Hilton Head Island, South Carolina 29925
843-681-3678· Email: mtcalvaryhh@aol.com

April 28, 2014

Governor Nikki R. Haley
State of South Carolina - Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton St.
Columbia, S.C. 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

Thank you for supporting the 100thAnniversary Celebration for Mt. Calvary Missionary
Baptist Church. Enclosed is a copy of our Centennial journal highlighting our history,
anniversary services and supporting sponsors, friends and advertisers. We also
appreciated the congratulatory letter you provided for journal and prayers of support for our

celebration.

For a century, we have provided the greater Hilton Head Island community with Christian
programming and initiatives to uplift the community; empower members, residents and
visitors; educate children and unite us all in the common mission of inspiring the world
around us. With your support, we are able to continue this legacy of service to our
community.

Please feel free to contact us should you need us. We would be honored to assist you in
any way we can.

In His Service,

Rev. Benjamin Williams, Pastor
Mt. Calvary Missionary Baptist Church

Sis. Patricia Young, Chairwoman
Mt. Calvary Centennial Celebration


